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SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549 
 
FORM S-8 
 
REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 
 
                          TWIN DISC, INCORPORATED 
              (Exact name of issuer as specified in its charter) 
 
 
      Wisconsin                         39-0667110 
    (State of other jurisdiction of         (IRS Employer 
    incorporation or organization)     Identification No.) 
 
 
    1328 Racine Street, Racine, Wisconsin        53403 
  (Address of Principal Executive Offices)     (Zip Code) 
 
 
      Twin Disc, Incorporated, 2004 Stock Incentive Plan 
                     (Full title of the plan) 
 
 
   Fred H. Timm, 1328 Racine Street, Racine, Wisconsin  53403 
            (Name and address of agent for service) 
 
 
                           (262) 638-4000 
   (Telephone number, including area code, of agent for service) 
 
 
                    Calculation of Registration Fee 
 
                         Proposed Proposed 
Title of                 Class   Maximum  Maximum 
of Securities Amount  Offering Aggregate Amount of 
to be  to be  Price Per Offering Registration 
Registered Registered Share  Price  Fee 
- ----------      ----------      -----           -----           --- 
Common Stock 164,000         $_____ (1) $_________ (1) $________ 
(No par value) Shares 
 
 
(1) Estimated solely for the purpose of calculating the registration fee in 
accordance with Rule 457, and based on the average of the high and low prices 
of the Common Stock as of October 13, 2004. 
 
 
PART I 
INFORMATION REQUIRED IN THE SECTION 10(a) PROSPECTUS 
 
This registration statement pertains to 164,000 shares of the Common Stock, no 
par value, of Twin Disc, Incorporated (the "Company"), pursuant to the Twin 
Disc, Incorporated, 2004 Stock Incentive Plan (the "Plan").  Documents 
containing the information specified in Part I of Form S-8 will be sent or 
given to employees eligible to participate in the Plan by the Company as 
specified by Rule 428(b)(1) of the Securities Act of 1933 (the "Securities 
Act") (17 C.F.R. 230.428(b)(1)).  Such documents are not required to be and are 
not filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") either 
as part of this Registration Statement or as prospectuses or prospectus 
supplements pursuant to Rule 424.  These documents and the documents 
incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement pursuant to Item 3 of 
Part II of this Form S-8, taken together, constitute a prospectus that meets 
the requirements of Section 10(a) of the Securities Act. 
 
PART II 
 
Item 3 - Incorporation of Documents by Reference 
 
The following documents and all documents subsequently filed by the Company 
pursuant to Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act 
of 1934, prior to the filing of a post-effective amendment which indicates that 
all securities offered have been sold or which deregisters securities then 
remaining unsold, are hereby incorporated by reference from the date of filing 
of such documents: 
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1. The Company's Annual Report of Form 10-K for the year ended June 30, 2004. 
 
2. The Auditor's Consent to incorporate the Company's financial reports 
contained in the Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended June 30, 2004. 
 
3. The Company's Form 8-K, filed October 15, 2004, announcing earnings for the 
quarter ended September 30, 2004. 
 
4. The Company's Form 8-K, filed October 15, 2004, announcing the Company's 
decision to voluntarily delist from the New York Stock Exchange and to commence 
trading on the NASDAQ National Market. 
 
5. The description of the Company's Common Stock contained in Item 1 of the 
Company's  Registration Statement on Form 8-A, filed October 15, 2004, and any 
amendments or reports filed for the purpose of updating such description. 
 
6. The  description of the Company's Preferred Stock Purchase Rights contained 
in Item 1 of the Company's Registration Statement on Form 8-A, filed October 
15, 2004, and any amendments or reports filed for the purpose of updating such 
description. 
 
Item 4 - Description of Securities 
 
Not Applicable. 
 
Item 5 - Interests of Named Experts and Counsel 
 
None. 
 
Item 6 - Indemnification of Directors and Officers 
 
Certain provisions of the Wisconsin Business Corporation Law, Chapter 180 of 
the Wisconsin Statutes ("WBCL"), provide that the Company will indemnify the 
directors and officers of the Company and each subsidiary company against 
liabilities and expenses incurred by such person by reason of the fact that 
such person was serving in such capacity, subject to certain limitations and 
conditions set forth in the WBCL.  The Company's Bylaws also provide that the 
Company will indemnify its directors and officers, and, at the Company's 
request, will indemnify any person serving as a director or officer with 
respect to serving or having served another business entity, to the extent 
permitted by the WBCL. 
 
It is the public policy of the State of Wisconsin, expressed in Section 
180.0859 of the WBCL, to require or permit indemnification and allowance of 
expenses for any liability incurred in connection with a proceeding involving 
federal or state statutory or administrative regulation of the offer, sale or 
purchase of securities, provided the applicable requirements for 
indemnification and allowance of expenses are satisfied. 
 
The Company has purchased liability insurance policies that indemnify the 
Company's directors and officers against loss arising from claims by reason of 
their legal liability for acts of such directors or officers, subject to 
limitations and conditions as set forth in the policies. 
 
Item 7 - Exemption From Registration Claimed 
 
Not Applicable. 
 
Item 8 - Exhibits 
 
Exhibit   Description 
 
4a)  Form of Rights Agreement dated as of April 17, 1998 
     by and between the Company and the Firstar Trust Company, 
     as Rights Agent, with Form of Rights Certificate 
     (Incorporated by reference to Exhibits 1 and 2 of the Company's 
     Form 8-A dated May 4, 1998, SEC File No. 001-07635). 
 
      b) Announcement of Shareholder Rights Plan per news 
         release dated April 17, 1998 (Incorporated by 
         reference to Exhibit 6(a), of the Company's 
         Form 10-Q dated May 4, 1998, SEC File No. 001-07635). 
 
*5a) Opinion of von Briesen & Roper, s.c., regarding the validity 
 of original issuance securities 
 
*23 Consent of Independent Accountants 
 
24 Power of Attorney (included as part of the signature page 
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        of this Registration Statement) 
 
*99 Twin Disc, Incorporated, 2004 Stock Incentive Plan. 
 
* Filed herewith 
 
Item 9 - Undertakings 
 
The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes: 
 
(1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a 
    post-effective amendment to this registration statement: 
 
    (a) to include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the 
        Securities Act of 1933; 
 
    (b) to reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the 
        effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent 
        post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the 
        aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth 
        in the registration statement.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, any 
        increase or decrease in the volume of securities offered (if the total 
        dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was 
        registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated 
        maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of a prospectus 
        filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, 
        the changes in volume and price represent no more than a 20% change in 
        the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of 
        Registration Fee" table above; and 
 
    (c) to include any material information with respect to the plan of 
        distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or 
        any material change to such information in the registration statement. 
 
Provided, however, that paragraph (a) and (b) shall not apply if the 
registration statement is on Form S-3, Form S-8 or Form F-3, and the 
information required to be included in a post-effective amendment by those 
paragraphs is contained in periodic reports filed with or furnished to the 
Commission by the registrant pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the 
Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that are incorporated by reference in the 
registration statement. 
 
(2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act 
    of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new 
    registration statement relating to the securities therein, and the offering 
    of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide 
    offering thereof. 
 
(3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of 
    the securities being registered that remain unsold at the termination of 
    the offering. 
 
The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining 
any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the registrant's 
annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934 that is incorporated by reference in the registration 
statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the 
securities offered herein, and the offering of such securities at that time 
shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof. 
 
Insofar as any indemnification arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be 
permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the registrant 
pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the registrant has been 
advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such 
indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Act and is, 
therefore, unenforceable.  In the event that a claim for indemnification 
against such liabilities (other than the payment by the registrant of expenses 
incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the registrant 
in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by 
such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities 
being registered, the registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the 
matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of 
appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is 
against public policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final 
adjudication of such issue. 
 
 
                                   SIGNATURES 
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Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the registrant 
certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the 
requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this registration 
statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly 
authorized, in the City of Racine, State of Wisconsin, on October 15, 2004. 
 
                             TWIN DISC, INCORPORATED 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ Michael E. Batten 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             Michael E. Batten, Chairman, 
                             Chief Executive Officer and Director 
 
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this Registration 
Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the 
date indicated.  Each person whose signature appears below hereby makes, 
constitutes and appoints Michael E. Batten and Christopher J. Eperjesy, and 
each of them singly, his true and lawful attorneys, with full power to sign for 
such person and in such person's name and capacity indicated below, and with 
full power of substitution any and all amendments to this Registration 
Statement, and generally do all such things in our names and behalf as 
directors to enable Twin Disc, Incorporated to comply with the provisions of 
the Securities Act of 1933 and the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934 and all 
requirements of the Securities and Exchange Commission, hereby ratifying and 
confirming such person's signature as it may be signed by said attorneys to any 
and all amendments. 
 
 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ Michael E. Batten 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             Michael E. Batten, Chairman, 
                             Chief Executive Officer and Director 
 
October 15, 2004             Michael H. Joyce 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             Michael H. Joyce, President, 
                             Chief Operating Officer and Director 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ Christopher J. Eperjesy 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             Christopher J. Eperjesy, Vice President - Finance, 
                             Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ Fred H. Timm 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             Fred H. Timm, Vice President - Administration 
                             Secretary and Chief Accounting Officer 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ David L. Swift 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             David L. Swift, Director 
 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ John A. Mellowes 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             John A. Mellowes, Director 
 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ George E. Wardeberg 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             George E. Wardeberg, Director 
 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ David R. Zimmer 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             David R. Zimmer, Director 
 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ David B. Rayburn 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             David B. Rayburn, Director 
 
 
October 15, 2004             /s/ Harold M. Stratton II 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             Harold M. Stratton II, Director 
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October 15, 2004             /s/ John H. Batten 
                             ------------------------------ 
                             John H. Batten, Director 
 
 
 
EXHIBIT INDEX 
 
Exhibit  Description       Page No. 
 
4a) Form of Rights Agreement dated as of April 17, 1998   N/A 
        by and between the Company and the Firstar Trust Company, 
        as Rights Agent, with Form of Rights Certificate 
        (Incorporated by reference to Exhibits 1 and 2 of the Company's 
        Form 8-A dated May 4, 1998, SEC File No. 001-07635). 
 
c)      Announcement of Shareholder Rights Plan per news   N/A 
 release dated April 17, 1998 
 (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 6(a), of the Company's 
 Form 10-Q dated May 4, 1998, SEC File No. 001-07635). 
 
*5a) Opinion of von Briesen & Roper, s.c., regarding the validity ____ 
 of original issuance securities 
 
*23 Consent of Independent Accountants    ____ 
 
24 Power of Attorney (included as part of the signature page  ____ 
        of this Registration Statement) 
 
*99 Twin Disc, Incorporated, 2004 Stock Incentive Plan.  ____ 
 
* Filed herewith 
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                          TWIN DISC, INCORPORATED 
                  2004 STOCK INCENTIVE PLAN 
 
                         ARTICLE I 
 
                         PURPOSE 
 
     1.1     PURPOSE.  The purpose of the Twin Disc, Incorporated 2004 Stock 
Incentive Plan (the "Plan") is to promote the overall financial objectives of 
Twin Disc, Incorporated (the "Company") and its majority owned subsidiaries 
("Subsidiaries") by providing opportunities for the officers and key employees 
selected to participate in the Plan (each a "Participant") to acquire Common 
Stock of the Company ("Common Stock"), and to receive Common Stock bonuses upon 
attainment of specified financial goals of the Company or its Subsidiaries. 
The Plan gives the Compensation Committee of the Company's Board of Directors, 
or such other committee as the Board of Directors shall designate (the 
"Committee"), the authority and discretion to award stock options, stock 
appreciation rights, restricted stock awards, performance stock awards, and/or 
annual incentive awards (collectively, "Awards") to eligible employees of the 
Company. 
 
                                ARTICLE II 
 
                         EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM 
 
     2.1     EFFECTIVE DATE.  The Plan shall become effective on the date that 
it is approved by a majority of the outstanding shares of Common Stock of the 
Company (the "Effective Date"), provided that such approval occurs within twelve 
months after the date that the Plan is adopted by the Company's Board of 
Directors (the "Board"). 
 
     2.2     TERM.  No Award may be granted more than ten years after the 
Effective Date. 
 
     2.3     POST-TERM ACTIVITY.  Awards granted within the term of the Plan as 
set forth in Section 2.2, subject to the all other terms and conditions of the 
Plan and the agreement(s) governing the grant of the Awards, may be exercised, 
paid out, or modified more than ten years after the adoption of the Plan. 
Restrictions on Restricted Stock may lapse more than ten (10) years after the 
Effective Date. 
 
                      ARTICLE III 
 
                 STOCK SUBJECT TO PLAN 
 
     3.1       MAXIMUM NUMBER.  The maximum number of shares of Common Stock 
that may be issued pursuant to Awards under the Plan is 164,000, subject to the 
adjustments provided in Article X, below.  Such shares may be newly-issued 
shares, authorized but unissued shares or shares reacquired by the Company on 
the open market or otherwise. 
 
     3.2     Availability of Shares for Award.  Shares of Common Stock that are 
subject to issuance pursuant to an Award may thereafter be subject to a new 
Award: 
 
     (a)     if the prior Award to which such shares were subject lapses, 
             expires or terminates without the issuance of such shares; or 
 
     (b)     shares issued pursuant to an Award are reacquired by the Company 
             pursuant to rights reserved by the Company upon the issuance of 
             such shares; provided, that shares reacquired by the Company may 
             only be subject to new Awards if the Participant received no 
             benefit of ownership from the shares. 
 
     Shares of Common Stock that are received by the Company in connection with 
the exercise of an Award, including the satisfaction of any tax liability or the 
satisfaction of a tax withholding obligation, may be made subject to issuance 
pursuant to a later Award. 
 
 
                        ARTICLE IV 
 
                      ADMINISTRATION 
 
     4.1     GENERAL ADMINISTRATION.  The Board shall supervise and administer 
the Plan.  The Board shall have discretionary authority to determine all issues 
with respect to the interpretation of the Plan and Awards granted under the 
Plan, and with respect to all Plan administration issues. 
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     4.2     POWERS OF THE BOARD.  Subject to the terms of the Plan and 
applicable law (including but not limited the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, as 
amended), the Board shall have the authority, in its discretion: (i) to 
prescribe, amend and rescind rules and regulations relating to the Plan; (ii) 
to select the eligible employees who shall receive Awards under the Plan; 
(iii) to grant Awards under the Plan and to determine the terms and conditions 
of such Awards, including without limitation the authority to determine the 
number of shares subject to issuance with respect to any Award, the vesting or 
exercise schedule of any Award, and the specific performance goals that shall 
cause an Award to vest or become payable; (iv) to determine the terms and 
conditions of the respective agreements (which need not be identical) pursuant 
to which Awards are granted, and (with the consent of the holder thereof) to 
modify or amend any Award; (v) to authorize any person to execute on behalf of 
the Company any instrument required to effectuate the grant of any Award; (vi) 
to determine the exercise price per share of options granted under the Plan; 
(vii) to determine the permissible methods of Award exercise and payment, 
including cashless exercise arrangements; (viii) to decide whether an Award 
shall be settled in cash (only available for Stock Appreciation Rights Awards 
described in Section 6.1(b)) or Common Stock; (ix) to determine the remaining 
number of shares of Common Stock available for issuance under the Plan; (x) to 
appoint and compensate agents, counsel, auditors or other specialists to aid it 
in the discharge of its duties; (xi) to interpret the Plan and/or any agreement 
entered into under the Plan; and (xii) to make all other determinations 
necessary or advisable for the administration of the Plan. 
 
 
     4.2     COMMITTEE.  Any or all powers and discretion vested in the Board 
under this Plan (except the power to amend or terminate the Plan) may be 
exercised by the Committee.  The Committee shall consist of at least three 
directors, each of whom shall be a "non-employee director" as that term is 
defined in Rule 16b-3(b)(3) promulgated by the Securities and Exchange 
Commission pursuant to the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (the "Exchange Act"). 
A majority of the members of the Committee shall constitute a quorum at any 
meeting thereof (including telephone conference), and all determinations of the 
Committee shall be made by a majority of the members present, or by a writing by 
a majority of the members of the entire Committee without notice or meeting. 
 
 
                         ARTICLE V 
 
                        ELIGIBILITY 
 
     5.1     ELIGIBILITY.  An Award may be granted under the Plan to those key 
employees (including officers) of the Company or its present or future 
Subsidiaries who, in the opinion of the Board or Committee, are mainly 
responsible for the success and future growth of the Company and/or any of its 
Subsidiaries. 
 
 
                              ARTICLE VI 
 
                                AWARDS 
 
     6.1     TYPES OF AWARDS.  Awards under the Plan may be granted in any one 
or a combination of the following: 
 
     (a)     STOCK OPTIONS.  An Option shall entitle the Participant to receive 
             shares of Common Stock upon exercise of such Option, subject to 
             the Participant's satisfaction in full of any conditions, 
             restrictions or limitations imposed in accordance with the Plan or 
             the agreement between the Company and the Participant governing the 
             award of such Option.  The agreement governing the award of an 
             option shall designate whether such option is intended to be an 
             incentive stock option or a non-qualified stock option, and to the 
             extent that any stock option is not designated as an incentive 
             stock option (or even if so designated does not qualify as an 
             incentive stock option), it shall constitute a non-qualified stock 
             option. 
 
               (i)   EXERCISE PRICE.  The exercise price per share of the Common 
                  Stock purchasable under an Option shall be determined by the 
                  Board or Committee.  If such option is intended to qualify as 
                  an incentive stock option, the exercise price per share shall 
                  not be less than the fair market value per share of Common 
                  Stock on the date the option is granted (or not less than 110% 
                  of the such fair market value if the option is granted to an 
                  individual who owns or is deemed to own stock possessing more 
                  than 10% of the combined voting power of all classes of stock 
                  or the Company, a corporation which is the parent of the 
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                  Company or and subsidiary of the Company (each as defined in 
                  Section 424 of the Code) (a "10% Shareholder")).  For this and 
                  all other purposes under the Plan, the fair market value shall 
                  be the closing price per share of Common Stock on the New York 
                  Stock Exchange ("NYSE") on the date of grant; provided, that 
                  if the Common Stock ceases to be listed on the NYSE, the Board 
                  or Committee shall designate an alternative method of 
                  determining the fair market value of the Common Stock. 
 
               (ii)   OPTION PERIOD.  An Option shall be exercisable at such 
                  time and subject to such terms and conditions as shall be 
                  determined by the Board or Committee.  An option that is 
                  intended to qualify as an incentive stock option shall not be 
                  exercisable more than ten years after the date it is granted 
                  (or five years after the date it is granted, if granted to a 
                  10% Shareholder). 
 
     (b)     STOCK APPRECIATION RIGHTS. A Stock Appreciation Right shall entitle 
             the Participant to surrender to the Company the Stock Appreciation 
             Right and to be paid therefore the amount described in Section 6.1 
             (b)(i)(3) or 6.1(b)(ii) below, subject to the Participant's 
             satisfaction in full of any conditions, restrictions or limitations 
             imposed in accordance with the Plan or the agreement between the 
             Company and the Participant governing the award of such Stock 
             Appreciation Right.  Stock Appreciation Rights may be granted in 
             conjunction with all or part of any Stock Option under this Plan 
             ("Tandem SAR's"), or may be granted on a stand-alone basis ("Stand 
             Alone SAR's"). 
 
               (i)  TANDEM SAR'S. 
 
                     (1)  GRANT.  Tandem SAR's may be granted in connection with 
     non-qualified Stock Options at or after the time that 
                          such non-qualified Stock Options are granted, but may 
                          only be granted in connection with incentive Stock 
                          Options at the time of grant of such incentive Stock 
                          Options. 
 
                     (2)  TERM.  A Tandem SAR shall have the same term as the 
                          Stock Option to which it relates and shall be 
                          exercisable only at such time or times and to the 
                          extent the related Stock Option would be exercisable. 
 
                     (3)  EXERCISE.  Upon the exercise of a Tandem SAR, the 
                          Participant shall be entitled to receive an amount in 
                          cash equal in value to the excess of the fair market 
                          value per share of Common Stock on the date of 
                          exercise over the Option Price per share of Common 
                          Stock as specified in the agreement governing the 
                          Tandem SAR, multiplied by the number of shares in 
                          respect to which the Tandem SAR is exercised.  The 
                          exercise of Tandem SAR's shall require the 
                          cancellation of a corresponding number of Stock 
                          Options to which the Tandem SAR's relate, and the 
                          exercise of Stock Options shall require 
                          the cancellation of a corresponding number of Tandem 
                          SAR's to which the Stock Options relate. 
 
                     (4)  EXPIRATION OR TERMINATION.  A Tandem SAR shall expire 
                          or terminate at such time as the Stock Option to which 
                          it relates expires or terminates, unless otherwise 
                          provided in the agreement governing the grant of the 
                          Tandem SAR. 
 
               (ii) STAND ALONE SAR'S.  A Stand Alone SAR may be granted at such 
                    time and for such term as the Board or Committee shall 
                    determine, and shall be exercisable at such time as 
                    specified in the agreement governing the grant of the Stand 
                    Alone SAR.  Upon exercise of a Stand Alone SAR, the 
                    Participant shall be entitled to receive, in cash, Common 
                    Stock, or a combination of both (as determined by the Board 
                    or Committee), an amount equal to the fair market value per 
                    share of Common Stock over a value specified in the 
                    agreement governing the grant of the Stand Alone SAR, 
                    multiplied by the number of shares in respect to which the 
                    Stand Alone SAR is exercised. 
 
     (c)     RESTRICTED STOCK AWARDS.  Restricted Stock consists of shares of 
             Common Stock that are transferred or sold to the Participant, but 
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             which carry restrictions such as a prohibition against disposition 
             or an option to repurchase in the event of employment termination, 
             and may be subject to a substantial risk of forfeiture.  Until such 
             restrictions lapse, the Participant may not sell, assign, pledge or 
             otherwise transfer, whether voluntarily or involuntarily, the 
             Restricted Stock.  A sale of Restricted Stock to a Participant 
             shall be at such price as the Board or Committee determines, which 
             price may be substantially below the fair market value of the 
             Common Stock at the date of grant. 
 
               (i)  Lapse of Restrictions.  The Board or Committee shall 
                    establish the conditions under which the restrictions 
                    applicable to shares of Restricted Stock shall lapse. Lapse 
                    of the Restrictions may be conditioned upon continued 
                    employment of the Participant for a specified period of 
                    time, satisfaction of performance goals of the Company or a 
                    Subsidiary, or any other factors as the Board or Committee 
                    deems appropriate. 
 
               (ii)  RIGHTS OF HOLDER RESTRICTED STOCK.  Except for the 
                     restrictions on transfer and/or the Company's option to 
                     repurchase the Restricted Shares, the Participant shall 
                     have, with respect to shares of Restricted Stock, all of 
                     the rights of a shareholder of Common Stock, including, 
                     if applicable, the right to vote the shares and the 
                     right to receive any 
                     cash or stock dividends.  Unless otherwise determined by 
                     the Board or Committee and subject to the terms of the 
                     Plan, cash or stock dividends on shares of Restricted 
                     Stock shall be automatically deferred, and shall be paid 
                     to the Participant if and when the restrictions on the 
                     shares of Restricted Stock to which such dividends relate 
                     lapse.  Cash dividends shall be paid with an appropriate 
                     rate of interest, as determined by the Board or Committee. 
 
               (iii) CERTIFICATES.  The Company may require that the 
                     certificates evidencing shares of Restricted Stock be 
                     held by the Company until the restrictions thereon have 
                     lapsed.  If and when such restrictions lapse, certificates 
                     for such shares shall be delivered to the Participant. 
                     Such shares may have further restrictions on transfer if 
                     they have not been registered under the Exchange Act, but 
                     shall no longer be subject to a substantial risk of 
                     forfeiture. 
 
     (d)     PERFORMANCE STOCK AWARDS.  Performance Stock Awards are artificial 
             shares that are contingently granted to a Participant, which 
             entitle the Participant to actual shares of Common Stock, if 
             predetermined objectives are met.  Because the payment of a 
             Performance Stock Award is based on a predetermined number of 
             shares of Common Stock, the value of the award may increase or 
             decrease depending on the fair market value of the Common Stock 
             after the date of grant. 
 
               (i)  PERFORMANCE GOALS.  The Board or Committee shall establish 
                    one or more performance goals with respect to each grant 
                    of a Performance Stock Award.  The performance goals may be 
                    tailored to meet specific objectives, and may relate to, 
                    without limitation, one or more of the following:  sales, 
                    net asset turnover, earnings per share, cash flow, cash flow 
                    from operations, operating profit or income, net income, 
                    operating income, net income margin, return on net assets, 
                    return on total sales, return on common equity, return on 
                    total capital, or total shareholder return.  In addition, 
                    performance goals may relate to attainment of specified 
                    objectives by the Participant or by the Company or an 
                    affiliate, including a division or a department of the 
                    Company or an affiliate, or upon any other factors or 
                    criteria as the Board or Committee shall determine. 
 
               (ii) CERTIFICATION OF SATISFACTION OF PERFORMANCE GOALS. 
                    Following the completion of a period for which performance 
                    goals have been established, the Board or Committee shall 
                    certify the extent to which such goals have been achieved. 
 
     (e)     ANNUAL INCENTIVE AWARDS.  An Annual Incentive Award entitles a 
             Participant to receive a specified payout in common stock, 
             deferred stock, restricted stock or a combination thereof (subject 
             to approval of the Committee), if and when certain conditions are 
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             satisfied.  To elect the payout of a portion of the award in 
             common stock, the Participant must inform the Committee in writing 
             prior to the start of the fiscal year to which it relates.  The 
             maximum annual formula bonus may be fixed at up to 100% of the 
             Participant's base salary with the Board or Committee designating 
             the percentage level of participation and maximum bonus for each 
             officer of the Company while management designates the percentage 
             level of participation and maximum bonus for other Participants. 
 
     6.2     WRITTEN AGREEMENTS.  Each Award granted under the Plan shall be 
evidenced by a written agreement, the form of which shall be consistent with 
the terms and conditions of the Plan and applicable law, which shall be 
signed by an officer of the Company and the Participant.  Until such agreement 
has been entered into between the Company and the Participant, the Participant 
shall have no rights in any Award approved by the Board or the Committee. 
 
     6.3     APPLICATION OF CODE SECTION 162(m).  Code Section 162(m) prohibits 
a publicly-held corporation from taking a deduction for remuneration paid to 
certain employees in excess of $1,000,000.  Code Section 162(m)(4)(C) provides 
that remuneration payable solely on account of the attainment of one or more 
performance goals is not counted toward this limitation, but only if certain 
conditions are satisfied.  To the extent that any Award is intended to 
satisfy the exception contained in Code Section 162(m)(4)(C), the following 
shall apply to such Award: 
 
     (a)     DETERMINATION OF PERFORMANCE GOALS.  The performance goals pursuant 
             to which an Award is made must be determined by a committee of the 
             Board comprised solely of two or more "outside directors," as that 
             term is defined under Code Section 162 and the regulations 
             thereunder (the "Outside Directors Committee").  The Committee may 
             serve as the Outside Directors Committee if it meets these 
             requirements.  The performance goals established by the Outside 
             Directors Committee must be objective, and remuneration intended 
             to be excepted under Code Section 162(m)(4)(C) must be contingent 
             upon the attainment of the performance goals. 
 
     (b)     APPROVAL OF PERFORMANCE GOALS.  The material terms under which the 
             remuneration is to be paid, including the performance goals, are 
             disclosed to shareholders and approved by a majority of the vote in 
             a separate shareholder vote before the payment of such 
             remuneration. 
 
     (c)     CERTIFICATE OF SATISFACTION OF PERFORMANCE GOALS.  The Outside 
             Directors Committee must certify that the performance goals and any 
             other material terms and conditions were in fact satisfied. 
 
 
     (d)     SATISFACTION OF CODE SECTION 162(m).  In all other respects, the 
             requirements of Code Section 162(m)(4)(C) and the regulations 
             thereunder must be satisfied. 
 
 
                         ARTICLE VII 
 
                       PAYMENT FOR AWARDS 
 
     7.1     GENERAL.  Payments required, if any, upon a Participant's exercise 
of an Award under the Plan may be made in the form of: (i) cash; (ii) Company 
stock; (iii) a combination of cash and Company stock; or (iv) such other forms 
or means that the Board or Committee shall determine in its discretion and in 
such manner as is consistent with the Plan's purpose and the Code, the Exchange 
Act, or other applicable laws or regulations. 
 
                        ARTICLE VIII 
 
        EFFECT OF TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT ON BENEFITS 
 
     8.1     TERMINATION BY REASON OF DEATH.  Unless otherwise provided in an 
agreement governing the grant of an Award or as determined by the Committee, 
if a Participant incurs termination of employment due to death: 
 
     (a)     Any unexpired and unexercised Options and/or Stock Appreciation 
             Rights held by such Participant shall thereafter be fully 
             exercisable (whether or not such Options or Stock Appreciation 
             Rights were fully vested at the time of the Participant's death) 
             by the deceased Participant's estate or by a person who acquired 
             the right to exercise the Option or Stock Appreciation Right by 
             bequest or inheritance for a period of one year immediately 
             following the date of death, or until the expiration of the Option 
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             or Stock Appreciation Right if shorter. 
 
     (b)     Any restrictions on shares of Restricted Stock shall lapse and the 
             Participant shall be fully vested in the Restricted Stock. 
 
     (c)     The Participant shall receive a prorated payout of any Performance 
             Stock Awards and Annual Incentive Awards.  The prorated payout 
             shall be determined by the Board or Committee, in their sole 
             discretion, and shall be based upon the length of time that the 
             Participant held such Awards during the period for which 
             performance is measured and the achievement of the established 
             performance goals. 
 
     8.2     TERMINATION BY REASON OF DISABILITY.  Unless otherwise provided in 
an agreement governing the grant of an Award or as determined by the 
Committee, if a Participant incurs termination of employment due to disability: 
 
     (a)     Any unexpired and unexercised Options and/or Stock Appreciation 
             Rights held by such Participant shall thereafter be fully 
             exercisable (whether or not such Options or Stock Appreciation 
             Rights were fully vested at the time the Participant became 
             disabled) for a period of three years (except for incentive stock 
             options, in which case the period shall be one year) immediately 
             following the date of such termination of employment, or until the 
             expiration of the Option or Stock Appreciation Right if shorter. 
             The Participant's death at any time following such termination due 
             to disability shall not affect the foregoing.  In the event of 
             termination due to disability, if an incentive stock option is 
             exercised more than one year after such termination of employment 
             (or such other time period as may apply under Section 422 of the 
             Code), such Option shall thereafter be treated as a non-qualified 
             stock option. 
 
 
     (b)     Any restrictions on shares of Restricted Stock shall lapse and 
             the Participant shall be fully vested in the Restricted Stock. 
 
     (c)     The Participant shall receive a prorated payout of any Performance 
             Stock Awards and Annual Incentive Awards.  The prorated payout 
             shall be determined by the Board or Committee, in their sole 
             discretion, and shall be base upon the length of time that the 
             Participant held such Awards during the period for which 
             performance is measured and the achievement of the established 
             performance goals. 
 
Unless otherwise defined in the agreement governing the grant of an Award, 
 
"disability" shall mean a mental or physical illness or injury that entitles 
the Participant to receive benefits under the long term disability plan of the 
Company or a Subsidiary, or if the Participant is not covered by such a plan, 
a mental or physical illness that renders a Participant totally and permanently 
incapable of performing the Participant's duties for the Company or a 
Subsidiary.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, a "disability" shall not qualify 
under the Plan if it is the result of: (i) a willfully self-inflicted injury or 
willfully self-induced sickness; or (ii) an injury or disease contracted, 
suffered or incurred, while participating in a criminal offense.  The 
determination of disability shall be made by the Committee.  The determination 
of disability for purposes of the Plan shall not be construed as an admission of 
disability for any other purpose. 
 
     8.3     VOLUNTARY TERMINATION BEFORE RETIREMENT OR TERMINATION FOR CAUSE. 
Unless otherwise provided in an agreement governing the grant of an Award or as 
determined by the Committee, if a Participant voluntarily terminates his or her 
employment before retirement or is terminated for cause: 
 
     (a)     Any unexpired and unexercised Options and/or Stock Appreciation 
             Rights held by such Participant shall immediately terminate.  The 
             death or disability of the Participant after such a termination of 
             employment shall not renew the exercisability of any Option or 
             Stock Appreciation Right. 
 
     (b)     All shares of Restricted Stock still subject to restriction shall 
             be forfeited by the Participant, except the Board or Committee 
             shall have the discretion in whole or in part to waive any or all 
             remaining restrictions with respect to any or all of such 
             Participant's shares of Restricted Stock. 
 
     (c)     All Performance Stock Awards and Annual Incentive Awards shall be 
             forfeited by the Participant to the Company. 
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Unless otherwise defined in the agreement governing the grant of an Award, 
"termination for cause" shall mean termination because of (i) any act or failure 
to act deemed to constitute cause under the Company's established practices 
policies or guidelines applicable to the Participant or (b) the Participant's 
act or omission constituting gross misconduct with respect to the Company or a 
Subsidiary in any material respect. 
 
     8.4     OTHER TERMINATION.  Unless otherwise provided in an agreement 
governing the grant of an Award or as determined by the Committee, if a 
Participant's employment terminates for any reason (including retirement) 
other than the reasons listed in Section 8.1 through 8.3 above: 
 
     (a)     Any unexpired and unexercised Options and/or Stock Appreciation 
             Rights held by such Participant shall thereupon terminate, except 
             that any such Option or Stock Appreciation Right, to the 
             extent vested on the date of the Participant's termination, may be 
             exercised by the Participant for a period of three years (except 
             for incentive stock options, in which case the period shall be 
             (3) three months) immediately following the date of such 
             termination of employment, or until the expiration of the Option 
             or Stock Appreciation Right if shorter.  The death or disability of 
             the Participant after such a termination of employment shall not 
             extend the time permitted to exercise an Option or Stock 
             Appreciation Right. 
 
     (b)     All shares of Restricted Stock still subject to restriction shall 
             be forfeited by the Participant, except the Board or Committee 
             shall have the discretion in whole or in part to waive any or all 
             remaining restrictions with respect to any or all of such 
             Participant's shares of Restricted Stock. 
 
     (c)     The Participant shall receive a prorated payout of any Performance 
             Stock Awards and Annual Incentive Awards.  The prorated payout 
             shall be determined by the Board or Committee, in their sole 
             discretion, and shall be based upon the length of time that the 
             Participant held such Awards during the period for which 
             performance is measured and the achievement of the established 
             performance goals. 
 
Unless otherwise defined in the agreement governing the grant of an Award, 
"retirement" shall mean the Participant's termination of employment after 
attaining either normal retirement age or the early retirement age as defined 
in the principal (as determined by the Board or Committee) tax-qualified 
plan of the Company or Subsidiary, and if the Participant is not covered by 
such a plan, then age 65, or age 55 with the accrual of 10 years of service. 
 
                                   ARTICLE IX 
 
                        NONTRANSFERABILITY 
 
     9.1     GENERAL.  Unless otherwise provided in an agreement governing the 
grant of an Award, a Participant's rights shall be exercisable during the 
Participant's lifetime only by the Participant, and no Award may be sold, 
transferred, pledged, assigned or otherwise alienated or hypothecated; provided, 
that Options and Stock Appreciation Rights are transferable by will or pursuant 
to the laws of descent and distribution. 
 
 
                          ARTICLE X 
 
                   ADJUSTMENT PROVISIONS 
 
 
    10.1     CHANGES IN CAPITALIZATION.  If the Company shall at any time change 
the number of issued shares of Common Stock without new consideration to the 
Company (by stock dividends, stock splits, split-up, spin-off, or similar 
transactions), the total number of shares reserved for issuance under this Plan 
and the number of shares covered by or subject to each outstanding Award shall 
be adjusted so that the aggregate consideration payable to the Company, if any, 
and the value of each such Award shall not be changed. 
 
    10.2     REORGANIZATION, SALE, ETC.  Options granted hereunder may also 
contain provisions for their continuation, acceleration, immediate vesting, or 
for other equitable adjustments after changes in the Common Stock resulting from 
reorganization, sale, merger, consolidation, dissolution, liquidation or similar 
circumstances. 
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     10.3     SUBSTITUTIONS AND ASSUMPTIONS.  If the Company acquires an entity 
which has issued and outstanding stock options or other rights, the Company may 
substitute stock options or rights for options or rights of such entity, 
including options or other rights to acquire stock at less than 100% of the 
fair market price of the stock at grant.  The number and kind of such stock 
options and other rights shall be determined by the Board or Committee and the 
total number of shares reserved for issuance under this Plan shall be 
appropriately adjusted consistent with such determination and in such manner as 
the Board or Committee may deem equitable to prevent substantial dilution or 
enlargement of the Awards granted to, or available for, present or future 
Participants of this Plan.  The number of shares reserved for issuance 
pursuant to Article III may be increased by the corresponding number of options 
or other benefits assumed, and, in the case of a substitution, by the net 
increase in the number of shares subject to options or other benefits before and 
after the substitution. 
 
                       ARTICLE XI 
 
            AMENDMENT AND TERMINATION OF PLAN 
 
    11.1     GENERAL.  The Board, without further approval of the Company's 
shareholders, may amend the Plan from time to time or terminate the Plan at any 
time, provided that: 
 
     (a)     no action authorized by this Article shall reduce the amount of 
             any existing Award or change the terms and conditions thereof 
             without the Participant's consent; and 
 
     (b)     no amendment of the Plan shall, without the approval of the 
             Company's shareholders, (i) increase the total number of shares of 
             Common Stock that may be issued under the Plan or increase the 
             amount or type of Awards that may be granted under the Plan; (ii) 
             change the minimum purchase price, if any, of shares of Common 
             Stock that may be made subject to Awards under the Plan; (iii) 
             modify the requirements as to eligibility for an Award under the 
             Plan; (iv) extend the term of the Plan; or (v) constitute a 
             material revision of the Plan under the listing standards of the 
             NYSE (or such other listing standards then applicable to the 
             Company). 
 
 
                           ARTICLE XII 
 
                          MISCELLANEOUS 
 
    12.1     UNFUNDED STATUS OF PLAN.  It is intended that the Plan constitute 
an "unfunded" plan for incentive and deferred compensation.  The Board or 
Committee may authorize the creation of trusts or other arrangements to meet 
the obligations created under the Plan to deliver Common Stock or make payments; 
provides, however, that unless the Board or Committee otherwise determines, the 
existence of such trusts or other arrangements is consistent with the "unfunded" 
status of the Plan. 
 
    12.2     WITHHOLDING TAXES.  No later than the date as of which an amount 
first becomes includible in the gross income of the Participant for federal 
income tax purposes with respect to any Award or with respect to any exercise 
of any Option or Stock Appreciation Right granted under the Plan, the 
Participant shall pay to the Company, or make arrangements satisfactory to the 
Company or other entity identified by the Board or Committee regarding the 
payment of any federal, state, local or foreign taxes of any kind required by 
law to be withheld.  Such withholding obligations may be settled with Common 
Stock, including Common Stock that is part of the Award or that is received 
upon the exercise of the Award that gives rise to the withholding requirement. 
The obligations of the Company under the Plan shall be conditional upon such 
payment or arrangements, and the Company shall, to the extent permitted by law, 
have the right to deduct any such taxes from any payment otherwise due to the 
Participant.  If the Participant disposes of shares of Common Stock acquired 
pursuant to an incentive stock option in any transaction considered to be a 
disqualifying transaction under the Code, the Participant must give written 
notice of such transfer and the Company shall have the right to deduct any 
taxes required by law to be withheld from any amounts otherwise payable to 
the Participant. 
 
    12.3     NO GUARANTY OF EMPLOYMENT.  Nothing herein shall be construed to 
constitute a contract of employment between the Company or Subsidiary and the 
Participant.  Except as may be provided in a written contract, the Company or 
Subsidiary and each of the Participants continue to have the right to terminate 
the employment relationship at any time for any reason. 
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    12.4     CONTROLLING LAW.  The Plan and all Awards made and actions taken 
hereunder shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of 
the State of Wisconsin (other than its law respecting choice of law).  The 
Plan shall be construed to comply with all applicable law and to avoid 
liability to the Company or a Subsidiary, including, without limitation, 
liability under Section 16(b) of the Exchange Act. 
 
    12.5    HEADINGS.  The headings contained in the Plan are for reference 
purposes only, and shall not affect the meaning or interpretation of the Plan. 
 
    12.6     SEVERABILITY.  If any provision of the Plan shall for any reason 
be held to be invalid or unenforceable, such invalidity or unenforceability 
shall not affect any other provision hereby, and this Plan shall be construed 
as if such invalid or unenforceable provision were omitted. 
 
 
    12.7     SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS.  This Plan shall inure to the benefit of 
and be binding upon each successor and assign of the Company.  All obligations 
imposed upon a Participant, and all rights granted to the Company hereunder, 
shall be binding upon the Participant's heirs, legal representatives and 
successors. 
 
    12.7     ENTIRE AGREEMENT.  This Plan and any agreements governing the 
grant of Awards hereunder to any Participant constitute the entire agreement 
with respect to the subject matter hereof with respect to such Participant, 
provided that in the event of any inconsistency between the Plan and any such 
agreement(s), the terms and conditions of the Plan shall control. 
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October 15, 2004 
 
 
 
The Board of Directors 
Twin Disc, Incorporated 
1328 Racine Street 
Racine, WI  53403 
 
Gentlemen: 
 
This firm is counsel for Twin Disc, Incorporated ("Company"), which is the 
registrant in a Registration Statement under the Securities Act of 1933 on 
Form S-8, dated October 15, 2004, relating to the registration of 164,000 
shares of the Company's common stock, no par value per share ("Shares"), to be 
offered and sold pursuant to the Twin Disc, Incorporated, 2004 Stock Incentive 
Plan. 
 
As counsel, we are familiar with the action taken by the Company in connection 
with the authorization of the Shares.  We have examined such records and other 
documents as we have deemed necessary for the opinion hereinafter expressed. 
 
Based upon the foregoing, and having regard to legal considerations which we 
deem relevant, we are of the opinion that the Shares described in the 
Registration Statement will be, when sold, legally issued by the Company, fully 
paid and non-assessable, except to the extent provided in Section 180.0622(2) 
(b), of the Wisconsin Statutes which provides, in part, that shareholders of a 
Wisconsin corporation are personally liable up to an amount equal to the 
consideration for which their shares without par value were issued for all 
debts owing to employees of the corporation for services performed for such 
corporation, but not exceeding six months' service in any one case. 
 
We hereby consent to the inclusion of this opinion as an exhibit to the 
Registration Statement. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
/s/ von BRIESEN & ROPER, s.c. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5374364_1 
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CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM 
 
 
We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration 
Statement on Form S-8 of our report dated July 30, 2004 relating to the 
financial statements and financial statement schedule of Twin Disc, 
Incorporated, which appears in Twin Disc, Incorporated's Annual Report on 
Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2004. 
 
 
 
/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP 
Milwaukee, WI 
October 15, 2004 
 
 


